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AREA 20
DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

July 27, 2008
The meeting was called to order at 6p.m. with a quiet time by the DCM.

The 7th concept was read from the General Service Board Manual.

Attendance:  
Introduction for first time attendees:  

n/a
Anniversaries:

n/a
Secretary’s Report:

June Minutes were posted on July 19th.  

There was a correction to the June, 2008 minutes, Soberfest is in November, and the Al-Anon fundraiser is in Aug. 2008.  Minutes were accepted with the noted corrections to be made.

Treasurer’s Report:

District income is up over the expenses; Pink Can contributions are up.

Full financial summary can be found at the end of these minutes in Attachment A.
GSR Reports:

n/a
Old Business:
Workshop at Serenity House on Sex and Relationships Sat. Aug 2 1 – 4 p.m. Greeters are needed

New Business:
Jose, A guest from District 20 was introduced. He primarily works with the Latino meetings in an area that encompasses south boundaries from Bolingbrook to, western area in Rockford and as far north as South Beloit.  There are 32 Spanish meetings throughout Northern Illinois.  District 10 has 2 meetings groups in Round Lake and Mundelein, as well as meetings in McHenry County. There is a Spanish directory in development

September elections- All positions are up for new participants.

Requests for short job descriptions of the committees are needed from the Chairs of the committees for Conscious Contact by August 20, 2008.

October is the budget presentation meeting.  Interested parties meet prior to the October District meeting to build and discuss the budget for the upcoming year.

There will be a combined meeting for November and December meeting on December 1, 2008.

Committee Reports
Directory:

The committee requests all changes by Sept. 30th. Email is the most helpful way to get the changes in, please put Directory changes in the Subject line and send to John.  The template has been created so there will be a reduction in cost for the next printing of the Directory.

There was a request for a directory without names and personal information for the Corrections as well as the Bridging the Gap programs.  It was suggested that a downloadable PDF on the Web site with the personal information excluded could also be a possible solution for meetings for those groups to get information.

Answering Service:

Greg reported numbers for 6/23/08-7/21/08:
Total


182
Meeting Information
71
12 Step

7
Spanish Meetings
1
Other Districts

36
Hang Up/ call back     36
Alanon/ NA.
            10
Wrong number
5
Miscellaneous

3
Website info 

7
Solicitors

6
Treatment:
I attended meetings and visited three treatment facilities; Gateway, Bell’s Recovery House and Western Lake DUI.  Verified the contact person is for those meetings was the same as in the directory.  The Women’s meeting at Gateway on Tuesday is now being chaired by: Marybeth (708-927-8660). 

We started to distribute the Bridging the Gap temporary contact sign-up sheets as well as sign-up sheets for clients being discharged.

Meeting Support:

Western Lake DUI would like to have more senior sobriety attend the Tuesday 7:30 pm meeting.  Tim says the Bridging the Gap program would be a good tool as there are not enough people to sponsor all of the clients as 80% are court ordered.

Billie A. Community Director at Gateway requested the National Directory for the front office and also Big Books for the Women’s meeting. Billie says that the average amount of client discharges is between 22 and 30 per month.

Bell’s House changed their Tuesday meeting to Sunday “Joe and Charlie Big Book” meeting as they give support to the Gateway Women’s meeting on Tuesday.  They are having a Fundraiser in September, a flyer will be provided.

I received the Treatment Facilities Workbook and Kit.  I also ordered Big Books, 12 x 12’s and Living Sober. These books were requested by Gateway and Bell’s House.  In doing that I have exceeded my budget, I would like to request an increase to my budget to order more literature and Big Books for Gateway.  The Living Sober books are backordered and I will call to see if I can cancel that part of the order and use the $75 for other purposes. 

Public Information:
Delivered cardholders and business sized cards as part of their campaign to get information out to the public.  These can be placed in police stations, hospital waiting rooms and other locations to give out the answering service phone number.  A sign up sheet along with a list is available.  The Committee is asking groups to be responsible for a location to keep them stocked regularly on a monthly basis.  Consistent follow-up is extremely important.

CPC:

No report

Grapevine:

Matt – No report
Literature:
No report
Corrections:
Inventory on hand:

1 case of BB, English


¾ case BB, Spanish

About six 12 x 12, English and Spanish

Assorted pamphlets and Grapevines.

One new volunteer was approved and two did not pass due to recent charges.

Thank you to the groups at Serenity House for their pink can donations which provided the purchase of two cases of BB last month.

As to the upcoming elections, I can no longer attend the district meetings due to a change in my work situation. For this reason I do not think it advisable to rotate to the Corrections Chair. If some one would like to stand for the Co –Chair now, I would step down immediately.  It has been an honor and a privilege to have been of service for a great fellowship and terrifically supportive District.

Newsletter:
Chris – 600 copies of August edition of Conscious Contact are available on the table.  We will be receiving an additional discount for print jobs from now on.
Archives:

Bob – No report
Special Needs:

No report 
Events:

No report
Website:  
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GSR Contact Committee:

Mike M. - There is a new meeting at St. Andrews, a Back to Basics meeting.
Officers Reports DCM, Alt DCM:

Alternate DCM : 

Scott – No report

DCM Report 
Cheryl V. no report – a request for volunteers to help set-up the next district meeting.

Jay motioned to close, Jay seconded, the meeting ended with the Lord’s Prayer

ATTACHMENT A – Secretary Detail
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